
2017 
Annual Report

UR Medicine Brand Guidelines - June 2015

1.1

35



These three words sum up much of what 
occurred at Jones Memorial Hospital in 2017. 
Departments were relocated, areas and buildings 
were renovated, and our affiliation with UR 
Medicine was expanded and strengthened during 
its second year. 

One of the new faces on our medical staff is 
Cardiologist David Pelkowski, MD. Dr. Pelkowski 
joined Wellsville Cardiology, a UR Medicine Heart 
& Vascular Clinic, as the medical director of the 
clinic. He and Nurse Practitioners Catherine Burys 
and Yao Zheng, provide full-time consultation and 
treatment for inpatients and outpatients. All JMH 
cardiac imaging services are now located on the 
third floor, in close proximity to cardiology. Also 
new to the medical staff is Dr. Alexander Mandych, 
an otolaryngologist who sees patients at Jones 
Memorial Hospital in the UR Medicine ENT Clinic 
and does surgeries at JMH. The third floor is now 
home to five UR Medicine Specialty Clinics at Jones: 
cardiology, neurology, oncology, endocrinology 
telemedicine, and ENT. The third floor is also home 

to one of the most exciting developments of 2017: 
The Wilmot Cancer Institute Infusion Center, Part of 
Jones Memorial Hospital.

The comfort of patients and those that accompany 
them for treatment was one of the primary 
considerations in designing the WCI Infusion 
Center. Each of the six infusion stations has a 
spacious recliner with heat and massage, an 
individually controlled ceiling-mounted heat panel, 
personalized lighting, and individual televisions. 
The clinic also offers warm blankets, a nourishment 
station with soup and beverages, wireless internet, 
and USB ports to connect and charge electronic 
devices such as computers and cell phones. The 
convenience of locating this center at Jones 
Memorial eases the burden of traveling for infusion 
and chemotherapy.  

The JMH Orthopaedic Clinic was moved to the first 
floor, a more convenient location for Dr. Axtell’s 
patients – especially those who may have limited 
mobility. The renovations to the area, which had 
been occupied by Health Information Management 
(HIM), were completed by our facilities staff at a 
tremendous savings. The resulting area is a modern 
clinic with three exam rooms, a casting room, 
nurse’s station, and comfortable waiting area. HIM 
was moved around the corner to the main hallway. 

In Bolivar, the Family Medicine practice also 
underwent extensive updating and now has six 
exam rooms, a new waiting area, and a dedicated 
patient consultation room. Dr. Keith Gembusia 
moved his practice from Belvidere, joining Physician 
Assistant Cortni Monroe in that office.

Six of the primary care providers in the Jones 
Memorial Medical Practices network achieved 
certification from the National Committee on 
Quality Assurance as Patient-Centered Medical 
Home (PCMH) sites. The providers who have been 
certified as PCMH are Dr. Keith Gembusia and 
Cortni Monroe, PA, in Bolivar, Dr. Pasquale Picco 
and Shannon Mooney, PA, in Wellsville, and Dr. 
Steven Collins and David Roae, FNP, in Belvidere.  

The Wellsville Cardiology Team includes, from left, Rebecca 
Joyce, RN; Melissa Vance, Outpatient Access Specialist; Charlotte 

Behen, RN, Assistant Nurse Manager;  Kimberly Lee, RN; Catherine 
Burys, NP; Dr. David Pelkowski; Kelly Roberts, Physician Support 

Specialist; Yao Zheng, NP; and Rebecca Hurd, Med Tech.

Senator Cathy Young 
was on hand to 

celebrate the ribbon 
cutting on our new 

infusion center.

Construction.   
    Renovation.  
 Expansion. 



Other items of note from 
2017, include:  
A new nurse call system was installed in all inpatient 
areas. This new system on the Med/Surg unit allows 
direct patient to nurse communication. When a patient 
uses the call bell for assistance, the call goes directly to 
a phone the patient’s assigned nurse is carrying. 

Patient safety and comfort were two of the 
benefits of a new orthopaedic surgical table 
purchased with funds donated by Charlie Joyce 
and Otis Eastern. The table was delivered in 
February and put into immediate use, as were the 
anesthesia machines purchased at the same time, 
thanks to the same gift. 

The diabetes self-management education program 
offered by the Wellsville Lions Club Diabetes 
Center at Jones Memorial was awarded continued 
recognition by the American Diabetes Association. 
The Diabetes Center was originally certified by 
the ADA in October 2006 and the center has 
continued to meet the standards for recertification 
every five years. 

In the maternity department, an upgraded infant 
protection system was purchased with a New 
York State Rural Healthcare Access Development 
Program. In addition, the F.T. & Anna C. Manley 
Memorial Trust donated funds to purchase a 
portable infant resuscitation system. 

Staff Appointments  
& Recognition  
Medical Imaging Director Carrie Walker accepted 
the position of Executive Director of Human 
Resources. She continues to oversee Medical 
Imaging. Jennifer Frungillo, who is now clinical 
supervisor, oversees the day to day operation of the 
department. 

Clinical Care Manager Erik Stein accepted 
the position of ICU Director, which includes 
cardiopulmonary services. 

Jason Soles joined the IT team as the  
Director of Information Technology. Jason  
comes to us though a partnership with our affilate,  
St. James Mercy Hospital, where he continues to 
serve in the same role.

Teri Monroe accepted the position of Executive 
Assistant in Administration. She continues her role 
as the Medical Staff Coordinator.

Health Information Management/Quality 
Management Assistant Deanna Hackett accepted 
the position of HIM Lead.

Cara Galletta, PT, DPT was certified in the McKenzie 
Method of Mechanical Diagnosis and Therapy.

JMH Physical Therapist Christy Hart has achieved 
competency in vestibular rehabilitation.

JMH Patient Access Lead Christina Collins graduated 
from Leadership Allegany, a ten-month program 
sponsored by Houghton College and the Greater 
Allegany County Chamber of Commerce. The 
program provides leadership training for adult 
professionals living in Allegany County. 

JMH Dietitian Erika Zerkowski was awarded the 
Sodexo Cornerstone Award for Innovation for her 
work on the JMH Glycemic Control Committee 
(GCC). The GCC developed and instituted 
standardized treatment protocols for diabetic 
inpatients. These protocols have led to better 
control of inpatient blood sugars without increasing 
hypoglycemia. Team members Erika Zerkowski, 
Dr. William Coch, and Lauren Morris presented 
the program nationally during the US Department 
of Health and Human Services Partnership for 
Patients webinar. The team demonstrated the “gold 
standards” of these protocols with positive 
trending results in a short five month period. 

Michelle Monahan, who works in Rehab and 
in Food and Nutrition, was named the Care 
Champion of the Year for her kindness to a 
Swing Bed patient who needed help with her 
laundry. Swing Bed patients wear their own 
clothes and Michelle noticed this patient had 
no one to do her laundry, so Michele brought 
her clothes home with her and returned 
them clean and folded the next day. Eight of our staff were 

recognized with the Golden 
J award. Pam Common, 
Christi Brewster, Taryn 
Potter, Christina Collins, 
Kristin Ives, Nancy Wilson, 
Jaime Gleason, and Karey 
Hanks each met the 
stringent requirements 
to earn this award, which 
recognizes them for their 
dedication to JMH.

Peg Eisenhardt, 
Keith White, Julie 
Kailbourne, Glenda 
Stocking, and 
Shannon Billings 
looking over the 
new CO2 Monitors 
purchased with 
a grant from the 
F.T. and Anna 
Manley Trust.



Again this year, 
members of 
the Wellsville 
American 
Legion Post 702 
and Auxiliary, 
the Sons of 
the American 
Legion, and the 
Legion Riders 
met on Armed 
Forces Day and transformed the front lawn at Jones Memorial 
into the 4th Annual Field of Flags. Each year, the community is 
invited to purchase flags in honor of a deceased veteran. The 
proceeds from the Field of Flags are donated to LEEK Hunting & 
Mountain Preserve, an outdoor recreational facility in Northern 
Pennsylvania for wounded and injured service members and 
veterans. Veterans were also the focus when JMH Staff teamed 
up with the Wellsville American Legion Post and Curves of 
Wellsville on a campaign to collect items for veterans who use 
the Bath VA. The items collected by the three organizations were 
delivered to Bath by Jaime White and Dennis White. 

Jones Memorial was proud to sponsor two major outdoor 
wellness events for our community. The premier night time 
trail run in the region, the GLOW 5K Run & Walk had over 400 
participants last year. Every spring for the past five years, walkers 
and runners from all over the area have converged on Island Park 
in Wellsville for this fun, family-oriented event.

The 25th RidgeWalk & Run required something special to 
celebrate this milestone. Since the beginning, the event has given 
participants and volunteers a commemorative t-shirt each year.  

It was a long-shot, but the committee began collecting 
RidgeWalk t-shirts, hoping for one from each year. Thanks to the 
generous response of past participants, the collection resulted in 
at least two t-shirts from each year. Professional quilter Kathleen 
Woods incorporated the shirts into two quilts. One was the 
subject of a raffle. The other 25th anniversary quilt was presented 
to Rich and Gwyn Shear in appreciation of their continued 
support of the event they founded in 1991. 

The comfort of our patients 
is always a priority, so when 
gifts from the community 
help with that, we are 
especially grateful.  One 
example is the comfort kits 
for youngsters who come to 
the emergency room at Jones 
Memorial Hospital. Amy 
Bump, right, dropped off 
130 bundles, each containing 
a blanket, a book, and a 
stuffed animal. According to Mona Carbone, left, the bundles 
are gratefully accepted by kids who come to the emergency 
room, either as a patient or accompanying a patient. The 
bundles were donated by Leadership Allegany and assembled 
by residents at Cuba Memorial Hospital. The items in the 
bundles are purchased with donations from area residents, 
businesses, and non-profit organizations. 

Gift packages for moms in need were donated by Love Your 
Neighbor Charity, an organization founded by Marshall and 
Jennifer Green, to mothers delivering at the Dr. F. Clifton Miller 
Birthing Center at Jones Memorial Hospital. Each gift package 
contains about 10 sets of clothes for the first nine months of 
the baby’s life, as well as a teddy bear, a number of books, a 
Thirty-One bag filled with baby essentials, and a few special 

goodies just for mom. 
From left, Jennifer and 
Josephine Green, OB 
Nurse Sandra Moore/
RN, JMH Vice President 
of Patient Care 
Services, Donna Bliven, 
and Marshall Green.  

Looking  
    forward. 

Honoring our deceased veterans with the 
Field of Flags is a labor of love for Jim 
Helms and Sue Kays, who organized the 
event five years ago. Last year, we had 
over 400 flags and raised nearly $2,000 
for LEEK Hunting & Mountain Preserve.

Event Founder Rich Shear 
was presented with 
one of the RidgeWalk 
25th Anniversary 
Commemorative quilts. 
The quilt was made 
by professional quilter 
Kathleen Woods.

Jones Memorial is committed to implementing strategies that will result in a 
healthier community. We are confident by working together with other like-
minded organizations, we will meet our strategic goals, including providing 
safe, high quality healthcare, achieving fiscal sustainability, strengthening 
clinical service lines, and retaining high quality providers and staff. Find 
more details about our strategic plan on our website: www.jmhny.org.



These local youngsters 
earned free books for 
JMH pediatric patients by 
participating in a summer 
reading program organized 
by April Miller, a consultant 
with Usborne Books 
and More. The program 
encouraged children to 
read, awarding points that could be used to earn free 
books for a charity. The children chose to donate those 
books to the pediatric patients at Jones Memorial. The 
young patients take the books home with them when 
they leave the hospital. 

The JMH Auxiliary is 
a very hard-working 
group, determined to 
raise as much money 
as possible for JMH 
through a variety 
of activities ranging 
from new and used 
book sales, a uniform 

sale, and a chicken barbeque. The Auxiliary Officers are 
President Kay Eicher, Vice President Liz Billings, Secretary 
Mary Jo Healy, and Treasurer Sue Dempsey. The main event 
for the Auxiliary is the Gala and Silent Auction. Tickets to 
the grand raffle are sold by the queen candidates and the 
young lady who sells the most is crowned Auxiliary Queen. 
This year’s Queen Candidates raised a record-breaking 
$17,181.63 with Maple Twig candidate Skyler Schrlau, 
center, taking home the crown for raising an incredible 
$5,183. The runners up were Sarah Cole, left, the Wellsville 
Rotary Club candidate in second place, and Olivia Hart, 
representing the Olive Twig, who took third place.  

Our volunteers have always 
been an important part of 
the JMH family. In 2017, Pepe 
the Therapy Dog became our 
first four-legged volunteer! 
Registered with the Alliance of 
Therapy Dogs (ATD), Pepe and 
his companion Julie Thompson 
bring a little cheer to patients 
and visitors one day a week. 

Gifts To the Dr. F. Clifton Miller  
Birthing Center Made in 2017

Monica Acomb
Jacquelyn Adrian
Bayard Tullar Trust
Neil & Eva Benedict
Andrew Black
Dennis & Donna Bliven
Mary Ellen Burdick
Teresa Carlin
Christina & Ryan Collins
Dr. Gary & Patty Cook
Rose & Steve Dunn
Dr. James & Maureen  
    Edmonston
Mark & Linda Elliott
Jeff Ely & Janine Green
Diana Fleming Miller
Joel Fox
Doug & Deborah Fuller
Teresa Gaston
Giant Food Mart
Scott & Trudy Harting
Jim & Dena Helms
Charles Joyce
Greg & Lu-Ann Kaye
Insu Kong, MD, &  
    Mary Minn, MD 
Barb Lanphier 
Vanessa & Mark Lanterman
Lori & Trever Levitt

Elizabeth Ludden
Robert & Patricia Maiden
Ryan & Rod Mascho
Robert & Michele McMorris
Ellen Miller
Vivian Moline
Cortni Monroe
Jeff & Teri Monroe
The Moogan Family Foundation
Sandra Moore
Ken Ordway & Family
Donald & Norilyn Patrick
Pasquale Picco, MD
PM Research
Jan Pratt
Kelly Rapan
Maureen Schmidt
Brittany Shutt 
Willard Simons, DDS 
Sisters for Change
Brenda Szabo
Susan Thomas
Clayton & Colleen Truax
Samantha & Chris Wagner
John Waide, PA & Arielle Szabo
Kent Wichert
Nancy Wilson
Max Yarowsky
Kari Zwiefka

One bittersweet event in 2017 was dedicating the 
Dr. F. Clifton Miller Birthing Center. When Dr. Miller 
died unexpectedly in 2015, his friends and colleagues 
struggled to come to terms with his absence and 
looked for a way to honor his legacy. The resulting 
campaign raised over $241,000 to establish The Dr. F. 
Clifton Miller Birthing Center and Trust Fund. The funds 
in the trust fund will be used to support women and 
children’s health services for generations to come. Dr. 
Miller’s family cut the ribbon for the renamed unit. 

In Memory of These Long-time Members of the JMH Family
When she died on Christmas Day 2016, Andrea 
Pettit, RN, had worked at JMH since 1987. During 
Andrea’s employment she had been a staff nurse 
and worked in the ICU. At the time of her death 
she was a perdiem nurse in the ER

Gary Payne worked at Jones for more than 
30 years when he died after a short illness on 
January 19, 2017. A respiratory therapist, Gary 
also played Santa Claus at the annual JMH 
holiday party.

Lisa Sweet, who died on September 30, 
2017, was an icon at JMH. She started her 
career as a transcriptionist, but spent more 
than three decades in administration, providing 
administrative support to four CEOs.



Golden Associates,  
$5,000 - $9,999
Bill and Pat Childs

Paul Kilbane

Distinguished 
Associates, $2,500 - 
$4,999
Bayard C. Tullar Trust

Neil and Eva Benedict

Dr. William Coch

Clint and Samantha Gilkey

Charles and Lorraine Joyce 
    Family Foundation

James and Dena Helms

Greg and Lu-Ann Kaye

Karol Marciano

Dianna Fleming Miller

Moogan Family Foundation

Dr. Daniel Proto, DDS

Century Associates,  
$500 - $2,499
Monica Acomb

Jacquelyn Adrian

Allegany Aesthetics

Arvos, Inc.

Joseph and Cindy Baker

Dennis and Donna Bliven

William and Betty Cheney

Larry and Deborah Clark

Kathryn Cretekos

Dr. and Mrs. Richard Cudahy

Dr. and Mrs. James  
    Edmonston

Ed and Kay Eicher

Mark and Linda Elliott

Jeff Ely and Janine Green

Employee Services, Inc.

Joel Fox

Doug and Deborah Fuller

Teresa Gaston

Giant Food Mart

Kenneth and Geralyn Gough

Hart’s Jewelry Store

Dr. Kirk Heriot

Daniel Higgins

Michael and Cheryl Jackson

Lorraine Joyce

Teresa Joyce

Stephen and Sue Kays

Dr. Insu and Dr. Mary  
    Minn Kong

Dr. Heather Lanphere

Robert and Zalie Linn

Doris MacFarquhar

Anne McAndrew

Larry McCormick

Terry and Anne McCormick

Robert and Michele McMorris

Carolyn Miller

Cortni Monroe, PA

Jeff and Teri Monroe

Richard and Susan Nicol

North District Church Fund

Park Plaza Liquors

Dr. Pasquale Picco

Jack and Carol Potter

H. Gretchen Probst

James and Demetra Raptis

Patience Regan

Robin and Mary Rhodes

Richardson and Stout  
    Insurance

Phyllis Rigby

Sandy’s Place

Seven Bridge Charitable  
    Gift Fund

Short’s Oil Company, Inc.

Bob and Brenda Sobeck

Stannards United Methodist  
    Church

Steuben Trust Company

James and Nancy Stevens

Brenda Szabo

Eric and Mallorie Talbot

The L.C. Whitford Company

Walker Metalsmiths

Kevin and Carrie Walker

Wellsville Lioness Club

Kent Wichert

William and Ruby Young

1921 Associates,  
$250 - $499
Angelica Lions Club

Gary and Pat Balcom

Barbara Bernstein

Brand Name Appliance

Carl and Reva Clark

Timothy and Suzanne  
    Colligan

Ryan and Christina Collins

Donald and Jackie Comstock

Clara Cornell

Ted and Marge Crowell

Dr. Joe and Jill Cutry

John and Wanda Dean

Matt Depner

Diamond Dreams

Susan DiBiase

Steve and Rose Dunn

Eleni Interiors

John and Kathryn Gilbert

Dana and Betty Guinnip

Scott and Trudy Harting

Roger and Joanne Horton

Jones Memorial Hospital  
    Employees - Jean Day

Jim and Deb Joyce

Barry and Kate Kulp

Barb Lanphier

Martha Lash

L.C. Whitford, Inc.

Trever and Lori Levitt

Sylvia Masin

James and Karen McCormick

Ellen Miller

Sandra Moore

Ken Ordiway and Family

Gary and Jodi Pearson

PM Research

Gregg and Stanny Shear 

Dennis and Anne Sobeck

Ed and Marty Tezak

The Beef Haus

Clayton and Colleen Truax

Dr. and Mrs. Kenneth  
    Van Dine

WCC Pro Shop

Ed and Nancy Wilson

Kari Zwiefka

Associates  
$25 - $249
Jane Aiken

Alcas Cutco Cutlery

Allegany Eye Associates

Elaine Austin

Nyhl and Linda Austin

Dr. Paul and Lorraine Axtell

Nadine Barber

Bare Knuckle Boxing  
    Hall of Fame 

George Barlow, Jr.

Felecia and Josephine  
    Biancuzzo

Andrew Black

Blue Collar Workwear

Bolivar Lioness Club

Mary Boyd

Bristol Valley Theater

Charles and Midge Brocious

Brookside Wesleyan Church

Miranda Brown

Andrea Burch

Taryn Burdge and Family

Mary Ellen Burdick

Scott and Judy Burt

Capture the Moment

Mona Carbone

Sara Carbone 

Cindy Carlin

Teresa Carlin

Jack Carter

Betty Cary

Gene and Norma Cedruly

Certified Safety Products  
    of NY Inc.

Patricia Chalker

Don and Marti Cinque

Milford and Marie Cline

Eugene and Gabriele Coburn

Jeremy and Mary Kate Cole

Sarah Cole

Joe and Bonnie Collins

Jacob and Betty Colwell

Dr. and Mrs. Gary Cook

Herbert and Karen Cox

Richard Culbert

Denis and Colleen Dahlgren

Burton and Joan Daily

Beth Day

Day Electric

Lawrence Deis

Brandie Dickerson

Margie Dunford

Barry and Shelly Dunne

Lyle and Ruth Edwards

Margaret Eisenhardt

Elle Bee Jewelry

Epic Embroidery

Richard and Gabrielle Ewell

Melissa Falandys

Dwight and Linda Fanton

Fassett Lane Lumber

Fillmore and Fisher Pharmacies

Emily Finnemore

For Kids Auto Repair and  
    Towing

David and Donna Ford

Lynn Frungillo

Cara Galletta

Dr. and Mrs. Robert Gilfert

Peter Giopulos

GRC Paintball

Natalie Grice

Carol Grossman

Velma Guild

Deanna Hackett

David and Leslie Haggstrom

Hamilton’s Shoe Store

Stephen Hand

George Harris III

Maria Harris

Christine Hart

Patrick and Julie Hart

David and Elizabeth Hayes

Holiday Valley Resort

Sally Hopkins

Jessianne Hosmer

Nancy Howbridge

Hunt Country Vineyard

I.A.M. Local Lodge #1580

ID Booth

Stan and Barbara Ingraham

Kristin Ives

Sue Jackson-Mix

Jarhead Primitives

Jones Memorial Hospital  
    Accounting Dept.

James and Jennifer Joyce 

Karisma Boutique

Gladys Kelley

Kelly Kellogg

Holgar and Kathleen  
    Kurschner

LaForge Disposal, Inc.

LaGra Salon and Day Spa

Mike and Vanessa Lanterman

Emilyn Lewis

Mary E. Lewis

Life Associates $10,000+
Arthur and Ethel Alexander
Allegany Co-op Insurance
Allegany Eye Foundation
Alstom Power, Inc.
Dr. and Mrs. Mohammad Ayub
Bayard C. Tullar Trust
Neil and Eva Benedict
Dr. and Mrs. Kurt Benham
Frank and Barb Boekel
Harriett Bradley
Dr. and Mrs. Billy Carstens 
   and Family
Hugh Church
Kathryn Church
Larry and Deborah Clark
Dr. William Coch
Luanne Comstock
Eleanor Dates
Delphi Emergency Physician  
    Services, LLC
Dresser-Rand
Eastern Seaboard Incorporated
Dr. and Mrs. James Edmonston
Jeff Ely and Janine Green and Family
F.T. and Anna C. Manley  
    Memorial Fund
Federated Clover Investment Advisor
Dr. and Mrs. Joe Felsen
Fillmore and Fisher Pharmacies
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Gilfert
Clinton and Samantha Gilkey
Gary and Ann Gilpin
Dr. Kirk Heriot
Michael and Cheryl Jackson
Jones Memorial Hospital Auxiliary
Charles and Lorraine Joyce
Charles P. Joyce
Lorraine Joyce
Richard, Tina and Cory Joyce
Teresa Joyce
Erland Kailbourne
Dr. Zahi Kassas and Family
Paul Kilbane
Loyal Order of the Moose #601
Preston and Pauline Lucas
Cherrie Feeman Macafee
Dr. F.C. Miller and Dianna  
    Fleming Miller
Moogan Family Foundation
Richard and Susan Nicol
Otis Eastern Service, Inc.
Pediatrix Medical Group
Dr. Daniel Proto
Paul Rhodes
Robin and Mary Rhodes
Mr. and Mrs. Constantine Rigas
Short’s Oil Company, Inc.
Steuben Trust Company
Ralph “Tim” Tompkins
Dr. and Mrs. Kenneth Van Dine
Art and Pat Van Tyne
The Walchli Family
Sherry Walton
Wellsville American Legion  
    Post #702
Wellsville Lions Club

Gifts Received in 2017 



Dan and Terri Lewis

L’ltalia Restaurant

William and Christine Loughlin

Elizabeth Ludden

Dr. Robert and Patricia Maiden

Rod and Ryan Mascho

Steve and Louise Mattison

Paul and Charity McCormick

Katie McKibben

Art and Cindy McLaughlin

Jacqueline McLaughlin

George and Judith McNulty

Vivian Moline

Timothy and Mary Morse

Roger and Kathy Moyer

John and Deena Neff

Olean Times Herald

Robert and Carol Ormsby

Megan Padden

Donald and Norilyn Patrick

Kimberly Pensyl

Karen Perrigo

Elizabeth Perrin

Dominick and Myrna Petrelli

David and Jane Pinney

Pizza King

Pottery by Kay Brooks

Jan Pratt

Kelly Rapan

Thomas Reuning

Rev’s Needful Things

Rite Aid Pharmacy

River’s Edge Stained Glass

Martha Roberts

Joan Rosell

Salon Visage

Robert and Carol Schelin

Kristy Schleigh

Maureen Schmidt

Ellen Scott

Patty Sherman

Brittany Shutt

Chad and Amanda Sibble

S. R. Burt Auctions 

Marsha Sick

Signs and Wonder Studio

Dr. Willard Simons, DDS

Carrie Slocum

Carolyn Smith

Betty Stempert

Steuben Trust Company -  
    Trust Department

Britney Stillman

Jennifer Stuart

Scott and Megan Szalay

Cathy Talbett

Tami’s Floral Expressions

Sherry Teach

Milton Thayer

The Texas Hot

Susan Thomas

Kris and Eva Thompson

Top’s Friendly Markets

Trend Addictions 

Brenda Torrey

Ron Truax

Elizabeth Velia

Kathy Visseau

Chris and Samantha Wagner

John and Arielle Wade

David and Sharon Wallace

Jaime Weber

Wellsville Rotary Club

Jaimie White

Jeremy and Dawn Wildrick

Albert and Judith Winslow

Shanna Winters

Cynthia Woodruff

Dr. Max Yarowsky

Audrey Youmans

Helen H. Young

Glenn Zweygardt

Thank You Donors

2017 Memorials
Distinguished Memorials:  
Memorial gifts totaling  
$1,000 or more

Corrine Atwell 
	 Richard, Tina and Cory Joyce

Ruth Childs 
	 Bill and Patricia Childs

Hattie Gavin 
	 Karol Marciano

Charles Hull	  
	 CNN Community Foundation 
	 David and Elizabeth Hayes 
	 Robert and Zalie Linn

James Hyland	  
	 Richard, Tina and Cory Joyce

Paul Hyland 
	 Richard, Tina and Cory Joyce

Rubens Iantorno 
	 Richard, Tina and Cory Joyce

Paul Kilbane 
	� Mary Kate Cole, Sean Walsh,  

   Tim Walsh

Ray Sherwood 
	 Lorraine Joyce

Suzanne Slocum 
	 Richard, Tina and Cory Joyce

Lisa Sweet 
	 Gary and Pat Balcom
	 Neil and Eva Benedict
	 Mary Boyd
	 Mona Carbone
	 John and Kathyrn Gilbert
	 Clint and Samantha Gilkey
	 Kenneth and Geralyn Gough
	 Pat and Julie Hart
	 James and Dena Helms
	 Michael and Cheryl Jackson
	� Jones Memorial Hospital 

   Accounting Dept.
	� Jones Memorial Hospital 

   Billing Dept.
	 Lorraine Joyce
	 Gladys Kelley
	 Barry and Kate Kulp
	 Preston and Pauline Lucas
	 Cherrie Macafee
	 Sylvia Masin
	 Robert and Michele McMorris
	 Jeff and Teri Monroe
	 Kathryn Moyer
	 Gary and Jodi Pearson
	 James and Demetra Raptis  
	 Bob and Brenda Sobeck
	 Dennis and Anne Sobeck
	 David Sweet 
	 Gladys Sweet
	 Susan Thomas
	� Dr. and Mrs. Kenneth Van Dine
	 Arthur Van Tyne
	 Ed and Nancy Wilson

Memorials: 

Lorai Amani 
	 Carol and Robert Schelin

Theresa Biancuzzo 
 	 Felecia and Joseph Biancuzzo

Effie Bitsos  
	 James and Demetra Raptis 

Jim Brush 
	 Joe and Cindy Baker

Lule Burdick 
	 Joseph and Bonnie Collins

Dino Charos 
	 James and Demetra Raptis 

Hattie Collins 
	 Joseph and Bonnie Collins 

Roy Cornell 
	 Clara Cornell 

Deceased Members  
of the Dean Family 
	 John and Wanda Dean 

Joyce Empson  
	 Gary and Pat Balcom 

Duane Fuller 
	 Doug and Deborah Fuller 

Bill Goltsis 
	 James and Demetra Raptis 

Art Gordon 
	 Gary and Pat Balcom 

George Graves  
	 Gladys Kelley 

Boyd Green, Sr. 
	 Gary and Pat Balcom 

John Houseman 
	 Neil and Eva Benedict

Mounira Kassas 
	 Neil and Eva Benedict 

Benjamin Kelley 
	 Gladys Kelley 

Nancy Lotter  
	 Gary and Pat Balcom  
	 Pat and Julie Hart  
	 Gladys Kelley

Reverend Elias Mentis  
	 James and Demetra Raptis 

Cindy Jefferds Middaugh  
	 James and Demetra Raptis 

Gary Payne  
	 Mary Boyd 

Andrea Pettit  
	 Mary Boyd 

Rose Porchia  
	 Carol and Robert Schelin 

Evelyn F. Reed  
	 Don and Marti Cinque 

Gus Rigas 
	 Gary and Pat Balcom  
	 Neil and Eva Benedict  
	 The Cretekos Family 

Joan Rosell 
	 Jack Rosell 
George Vlandis 
	 James and Demetra Raptis 

Barbara Voit 
	 Bonnie Enke 

David Wallace 
	 Sharon Wallace 

Gifts in Honor of
Erland Kailbourne’s 100th Birthday 
	 James & Demetra Raptis

In spite of our diligent 
efforts to be accurate, there 
is the possibility of human 
error. If we misspelled or 
omitted your name, please 
accept our apologies and 
notify Jodi Pearson at 
585.596.2053. Thank you!

Jones Memorial Hospital Foundation Board of Directors

Seated, left, Kay Eicher, Chair Sammy Gilkey, Secretary 
Jackie Comstock, and  Vice Chair Jennifer Joyce. Back, left, 
Foundation Coordinator Jodi Pearson,  Bill Smith, Geralyn 
Gough, Rich Shear, Ann Comstock, and Jim Helms, VP of 
Finance. Missing are Foundation Board President and Hospital 
CEO Eva Benedict, and Foundation Treasurer Gary Balcom.



2017  
FINANCIAL REPORT  
& VITAL STATISTICS

191 North Main Street
Wellsville, NY 14895

www.jmhny.org

Uses of Funding	
Healthcare Services	 $32,625,000 

Charity Care & Bad Debt	 $1,909,000

     Total Healthcare Services 	 $34,534,000

General/Administrative Services	 $6,084,000 

Depreciation & Interest 	 $1,465,000 

           Total Uses of Funding	 $42,083,000 

Sources of Funding			
	
Patient Care	 $35,884,000

Non-Patient Care Sources	 $2,132,000

Contributions/Investments	 $862,000

	 $38,878,000

Board of Directors:

The board of directors at  
Jones Memorial Hospital 
includes, Samantha Gilkey,  
Gary Balcom, Kim Toot,  
Mary Kate Cole, Karol Marciano, 
Barry Kulp, Eva Benedict,  
Dr. J.R. Rummel, Rich Ewell,  
and Dr. Robert Gilfert.  
Missing from photo are  
Dan Guiney, Dr. William Coch, 
Dan Johnson, Steve Goldstein, 
and Dr. Mark Taubman.

The Board of Directors has two new faces this year. Samantha Gilkey and Dan Johnson both joined, taking the positions 
vacated when Kathy Woughter of Alfred and Rich Shear of Wellsville, completed their terms. 


